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(May 14, 2019) 
 

On May 8, 2019, the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) filed a 
motion for an extension of time to respond to a tariff amendment filed on April 22, 2019 
(Proposal) by the California Independent System Operator Corporation (CAISO).  CPUC 
asserts that additional time to prepare comments on the Proposal is warranted due to the 
volume of the filing and the fact that the filing was not complete until CAISO filed a 
supplement to the Proposal on May 3, 2019.  CPUC requests that the Commission 
provide an additional 11 days for parties to review the filing.  On May 9, 2019, Pacific 
Gas and Electric Company filed an answer in support of CPUC’s motion, but requested 
that the Commission establish a new comment deadline of Tuesday, May 28, 2019, due 
to the federal holiday on Monday, May 27, 2019, the date requested by CPUC.   

Upon consideration, notice is hereby given to all parties that an extension of time 
is granted, up to and including Tuesday, May 21, 2019, for interventions and protests to 
be filed in this proceeding. 

 
 
 
 

Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 

 
 
 
 
 


